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If you are part of a CalFresh household where all members are ages 60 or 
older and/or disabled with no earned income: 

• Your household will now be certified for a 36 month period. 

• You will have to complete and submit a Semi-Annual Report (SAR 7) 
in 12 months, and again in 24 months.  

• A recertification interview will not be required at 36 months unless: 

o Your household requests an interview;  
o The recertification is being denied since the household is no 

longer eligible for CalFresh; or 
o Information provided by a member of your household or an 

authorized representative is incomplete or questionable. 
If you have any questions, please call the County of Santa Cruz, Human 
Services Department at (888) 421-8080, or come by a Customer Service 
Center located at 1020 Emeline Avenue, Santa Cruz, or at 18 West 
Beach Street, Watsonville.  

  

 

 


